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Monday 16th September 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Important changes to School Attendance and Absences 

 

The Department for Education have shared with schools and Local Authorities changes to attendance guidance. These changes 

must be made by all schools and Local Authorities across the country. At Springfield, we believe that our community is stronger 

together, with all of our pupils in school, on time, every day. We are building life skills, life-long friendships and preparing your 

child for future success. 

 

Illness 

We know that sometimes our pupils cannot come to school because they are really unwell. Medical advice is clear however that 

children with mild illness will often be well enough to attend - for example if they have a cough, or cold, without a temperature. 

The NHS guidance https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ is designed to support parents in their decision 

making about mild illness.   

 

http://www.springfieldprimaryacademy.net/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


A new National Framework for attendance Penalty Notices 

 

This will include holidays and irregular attendance. Where a child is absent and it is believed they are not poorly, we are 

expected to carry out a home visit and see the child face to face.   

It is therefore important to notify school every day that your child is absent, providing a reason, and where appropriate evidence 

of medical appointments or prescribed medication.  

 

Fines for missing school – Please note a 3rd offence within a 3-year period will lead straight to prosecution 

 

All schools are now required to request a fine when a child has missed 5 or more consecutive days or 10 sessions* (5 days) or 
more of school for unauthorised reasons in a 10-week period. Inset days are school days and can be included in the 5 or more 
consecutive days if there was intent to be absent. 
 

Penalty notice fines will be issued to each parent (including step parents), for each child who is absent from school without 

permission or good reason. 

The school day is split into two sessions – one session counts as a morning or afternoon spent in school. 

 

What YOU must do: 

• Try to telephone the school before 8.30am each day of your child’s absence. 

• Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 

• If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to attend school, send them in anyway as they often perk up on 

arrival. 

• Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family member, neighbour or friend. 

• If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school attendance then talk to us as a first step so we can help! 

 

What WE will do: 

• Check your child’s attendance every day. 

• Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 

• Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 

• If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 

• If we are informed siblings are ill together, we will make a welfare home visit. 

• Inform parents half termly of their child’s attendance % and, if required, write to parents or invite parents in to discuss 

working together to raise their child’s attendance. 

 



Please appreciate my office staff will be expected to ask more questions about leave and as a school we will phone or visit your 

home if needed. At present we have parents who do not ring school when their child is absent, and we will be more suspicious if 

siblings are off together. Please remember the staff are only doing their job and it is important we know where all our children are.  

 

Thank you  

T Storr  

Principal 


